
Canfield, Ohio 
April 14, 2018 

 
A Special Meeting – Board Retreat of the Board of Park Commissioners of Mill Creek MetroParks was 
held on Saturday, April 14, 2018, at the MetroParks Farm. 
 
The meeting opened at 9 a.m. Roll Call was as follows: Germaine Bennett, present, Lee Frey, present; 
Tom Frost, present; Jeff Harvey present, and Paul Olivier absent. 
 
The Board members each identified and discussed opportunities facing the MetroParks. Two 
opportunities stood out amongst the others.  The first was moving forward as a team with consistency in 
making the MetroParks the best park system in Ohio.  The second was to make decisions according to 
our long term plan for site specific locations within the MetroParks.  The five year capital improvement 
plan will serve as a guide and will need to be reviewed, adjusted and communicated to all during Board 
Meetings. 
 
The Board agreed that healthy discussions were encouraged at meetings and that effective 
communication would eliminate surprises.   
 
There being no further business, Lee Frey moved to adjourn the meeting. Tom Frost seconded the 
motion, and the roll being called upon its adoption, the vote resulted as follows: 
 

Voting Aye: Bennett, Frey, Frost, Harvey 
Voting Nay: None 

 
The meeting adjourned at 11:45 a.m.  
 


